
SCED speaks on business mission to
Thailand (English only)

     Following is the transcript of remarks made by the Secretary for
Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau, at a media session at a
business seminar cum networking luncheon in Bangkok, Thailand, today
(November 28):

Reporter: We heard that Dr Somkid (Deputy Prime Minister of Thailand, Dr
Somkid Jatusripitak) said the Hong Kong investors are interested in investing
in Thailand. What do you see as a unique standpoint? Why are you guys
interested in Thailand when there are also other options like Singapore or
other countries?

Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development: Currently Thailand is one of
the top three trading partners within ASEAN (Association of Southeast Asian
Nations) with Hong Kong. I would echo what the Deputy Prime Minister (DPM)
said that Hong Kong-Thailand economic relation is built on a very solid and
long-time history with a lot of demonstrated success. It is one of the most
welcome platforms because there is a long history of success. Hong Kong
investors have been major partners in this Hong Kong-Thailand relation. This
is also strengthened with the conclusion and recently a very rapid
implementation of the Hong Kong-ASEAN Free Trade Agreement. Thailand is among
the first to put it into implementation. It is also strengthened by the
government-to-government connection we have built under the leadership of the
Thai Government.

     The coming of this big delegation, over 50 business leaders from a very
wide cross-section over a dozen sectors, also speaks for itself. All these 50
delegates are wearing different hats. On the one hand, they are the leaders
of business chambers or professional bodies, but at the same time they are
also successful investors in this part of the world. It is the mix that
demonstrates the breadth and depth of the future Hong Kong-Thailand relation,
because they are not here just for real estate, hotel or tourism. We have a
large number of professionals in this group, from lawyers, arbitrators,
mediators, accountants, insurers, architects to infrastructural management
firms, with both Hong Kong origin or international firms based in Hong Kong.
We also bring a group of young start-ups who are highly international because
among around 3,200 start-ups in Hong Kong, one-third of them actually come
from outside Hong Kong. And once the technology has been put into
commercialisation, their target is not just Hong Kong, but clearly the region
and the globe. The last group, which DPM also mentioned, is the creative
industries. We have strong admiration of the Thai design and authenticity,
which will be a very new inspiration for global business. So the creative
industries that Hong Kong has heavily invested in recent years bring new
opportunities for our young designers and creative industries practitioners
to join hands. I believe Thailand and Hong Kong could be very good partners
in years to come.
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Reporter: Is there any particular sector that the Hong Kong investors are
interested in Thailand?

Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development: I think from all the
questions that people raised here, they are looking at not just Thailand, but
Thailand in the centre of ASEAN, or in your concept, the CLMVT (Cambodia,
Laos, Myanmar, Vietnam and Thailand). Thailand is the gateway into this fast-
growing area with a lot of certainty and stability. Businessmen, irrespective
what sectors they are in, look for safe, secure and trusted partners, which I
think they have a lot of confidence in here over the years. And the free
trade agreement entered between Hong Kong and ASEAN and the investment
promotion and protection agreement give them the legal-binding certainty and
stability, so they feel more comfortable. At the same time, I think we are
also a two-way street. While bringing business both from Hong Kong and
Mainland here, we are also providing an avenue for Thai business to come
through Hong Kong to Mainland China, in particular the Greater Bay Area that
the DPM mentioned. There are a lot of similarities between the neighbourhood
hinterland that Thailand shared, which is the CLMVT, and the Greater Bay Area
next to Hong Kong, which has a population of 70 million on a high income
level and also with an aggregated GDP comparable to the size of a medium-
sized country and highly complementary to Hong Kong. So this two-way street
between the two entry points and the two hinterlands are highly
complementary. I think that's what the businessmen in Hong Kong are looking
for.

Reporter: I know it might be too early to ask, but for the high-level meeting
tomorrow, what are your expectations?

Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development: I think the leaders' meeting
tomorrow will mark a new milestone. In the last two years with the
negotiation, conclusion and implementation of our free trade agreement with
ASEAN, we have already established a very strong platform. The opening of the
Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office in Bangkok also provides us with a
foothold here. The leaders' meeting tomorrow will bring Hong Kong-Thailand
relationship into a new chapter. Hopefully, the new memorandum of
understanding would provide pointers to areas that we can mutually explore
and with benefits to be shared. It will cover a wide spectrum of things on
trade and commerce, investments and finance, which is more traditional. It
will provide strong impetus for more professional services to come and help
businessmen on both sides. It will also open new chapters on things I talked
about, the creative industries, the film industry and other new areas like
I&T (innovation and technology) or digital world. I hope this will mark a new
milestone on the collaboration between Hong Kong and Thailand.


